
 

 

QCT Board Meeting, 3 May 2019: 

Outcomes summary 

 

At its third meeting for the year, the Board: 

• received a presentation from a university team commissioned to develop a tool to assist in 
assessing risk as part of determining a teacher’s suitability to teach; the finalised tool, when 
available, will be considered at a future Board meeting 

• received the findings and recommendations of a review of the QCT’s financial systems and 
processes; these will be further considered at the next Board meeting along with advice from 
the Board’s Audit and Risk Committee 

• decided to publish a report on the outcomes of a 2018 analysis of data pertaining to the 
attrition of early career teachers from the register 

• endorsed the memberships of all QCT committees as currently constituted 

• noted information provided by relevant senior staff members of the QCT on Board members’ 

legal indemnity when performing duties and functions as Board members and on the QCT’s 

internal controls to reduce the risk of fraud 

• discussed activities underway and to be undertaken to develop a governance framework for 
the implementation of the QCT’s newly legisltated function of certifying Highly Accomplished 
Teachers and Lead Teachers  

• noted updates on various other activities and aspects of the QCT’s work 

• formally thanked Mr Ryan, as retiring Director, for his significant contribution in this role over 
the past 13 years.   

-------------------------------------------------ENDS---------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

 


